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Southern California Cadet Council Meeting Minutes

7:00pm, 1 September 2016
First United Reformed Church of Chino
6159 Riverside Drive, Chino, CA
[image: image1]
Workshops
Three workshops were presented:

· Pipes and Fittings (Jerry Sterk, Counselor at First URC).  Thirteen men attended this workshop on the R-P-B merit badge.
· Counselor Certification (Craig Doty, Secretary and DCE).  Five men attended this workshop which provided an introduction to the Cadet Counselor Certification Course.
· Get in the Game! (Bernie Gabrielse, DCE).  Five men attended this workshop which emphasized the importance of beginning the Cadet year prepared for what lays ahead.  This workshop is based on our 2016-2017 Cadet Theme Verse, Hebrews 12:1-2.
The first regular meeting of the Southern California Cadet Council in Cadet Year 2016-2017 was called to order by Matt Gabrielse, Council President and Counselor at First URC (Club No. 1530) at 7:12 p.m. 
Executive Board presented themselves as:

· Matt Gabrielse, Council President and Congressman
· Craig Doty, Secretary and DCE

· George Bell, Quartermaster
· Dave Lewis, Treasurer
· Bernie Gabrielse, DCE

Opening Prayer and Devotion 

Devotions and prayer were offered by Bernie Gabrielse, Head Counselor for First URC of Chino.  

Bernie cautioned men to not take Hebrews 12:1 and 2 out of the context of Chapter 11.  He noted that a rookie in any sport has been preceded by great players who have set the standards and will help the younger player learn their role on the team.  Many young counselors need to be supported and encouraged by seasoned counselors.
In any level of baseball, the home plate is 17” across.  Knowing this is the standard helps a player know where to position themselves to bat, as well as the pitcher/catcher battery knowing where the baseball needs to be thrown to be most effective.  There are consequences for all players if the standard size of the home plate would be altered.  A coach would not be helpful to a young player if he allowed a pitch blatantly outside to be called a strike or vice versa by widening the plate for a particular strike to award a player a walk to first base.  Cadets also need similar standards of conduct.  Accountability and training help young men to grow and learn to be faithful followers of Jesus Christ.

Any Cadet Counselor should hold themselves to three standards (or goals):

1. Study the Word and know the standards

2. Be faithful and adhere to these standards

3. Be a Godly example of obedience to those standards

Roll Call was taken with twenty-three men responding from the following clubs:

	Number
	Name
	Present

	1503
	Anaheim CRC
	4

	1510
	Emmanuel RC
	1

	1520
	The Bridge
	1

	1512
	Artesia Trinity CRC
	

	1585
	Bayview OPC
	1

	1518
	Bellflower Bethany
	

	1569
	Bellflower Bethel
	

	1515
	Bellflower 1
	1

	1521
	Bellflower Rosewood
	2

	1531
	Crosspoint CRC
	2

	1530
	Chino 1
	8

	1536
	Escondido URC
	

	1539
	Long Beach CRC
	

	1558
	Oasis Moreno Valley
	

	1548
	The River CRC
	1

	1557
	Hope Riverside
	

	1561
	San Diego New Life PCA
	

	1563
	Sun Valley
	1

	1565
	San Marcos CRC
	

	1566
	Westminster OPC
	

	4365
	Hope in Christ Community
	


Church name in bold indicates H/C attending

One at-large council members attended – George Bell, Council Quartermaster 


Field Day
· Club assignments – Did last year work for new Club assignments

· Justin Grasmeyer, Head Counselor for  Emmanuel RC (Club No. 1510) noted his assistance with Marksmanship and was happy to assist Sun Valley
· Travis Mouw, Head Counselor for The River CRC (Club No. 1548) agreed that Pup Test Set Up would be led by counselors from The River this coming Field Day. 
· Knot Tying

· Matt noted New Life PCA (La Mesa) will not be active this coming year.  Another club will need to lead this event. 
· Craig Doty, Head Counselor for Bayview OPC (Club No. 1585) stated he has the knot boards for the Field Day event so the club that does lead the event does not need to build any for the event. 
· Insurance Policy
· Dave Lewis, Head Counselor for The Bridge (Club No. 1520) stated that insurance riders provide legal protection if an injury occurs and a lawsuit is filed. 
· Bernie noted that First URC has added a rider on their insurance policy for the last couple field days held at Ontario Christian High School.  The school board requires a one million dollar rider on any outside organization’s insurance. 
· Scorekeeper Wanted
· Dave asked for a volunteer (or a married couple) to assist him with scorekeeping. 
· He noted that his process is well set in place and does not require a great deal of effort, but a location to store the material during the year would be helpful.

Field Day will be covered in more detail at the next meeting.
Pinewood Derby
· Date and Location
· Matt informed the council that Pinewood Derby would be held on March 25th, 2017.

· New Life PCA was supposed to host the upcoming derby but their club is inactive for this year.

· Craig volunteered to contact the New Life staff and inquire if the facility could still be used.

· An email to the New Life Trustee board has been sent; pending a response.

Counselor Education
· February 2016 Training Day
· Matt reviewed the initial training day, hosted by Bayview OPC. 
· He noted the next will be on February 4th, 2017 from 9:00am until 1:00m at a location to be determined.
· Any club wishing to host should contact Bernie or Craig.
· Craig noted the workshops were well reviewed and useful but noted the training day was lightly attended.  He encouraged council members to take advantage of any training opportunities, either at these training days/conferences or at council meetings. 
· Topics for future board meetings
· Matt asked for ideas from any council member for workshop topics.
· West Coast Training – Visalia – March
· Craig encouraged counselors to attend this two-day counselor training conference to be hosted by Trinity URC in Visalia URC on March 3rd and 4th, 2017.
· For more information, counselors were asked to contact Bernie or Craig.
International Camporee
· Date and Location
· The camporee will be held from July 12th – 19th, 2017 at Camp Elk Run in the Black Hills of South Dakota.
· The website for the camporee is linked from the Corps website and provides information on the camporee and the requirements for attending.
· The Cornell Rylarsdaam Fund has been established at the Corps level to assist any club needing financial assistance.  Information on this fund is available on the Corps website.
· Travel Plans/Coordinator
· A single point of contact for Cadets and Counselors from Southern California would be helpful.
· In the past, John or Jim Grasmeyer have filled this position and could be helpful to any counselors willing to serve as coordinator.
· Camping Certification
· Matt and Dave outlined what a camporee certification would involve. 
· Matt noted the Executive Board will determine a date/place for this event.
Open Board Position
· Vice President
· Matt noted this office has been open for several years and asked for any volunteers to serve

· Second Congressman

· Matt noted that Jerry Sterk, Counselor for First URC of Chino, served as pro tem congressman at last year’s Cadet Congress.

· Jerry was nominated to serve the Southern California Council as our second congressman.  The nomination was seconded.

· Matt called for discussion and a vote on the nomination.

· Jerry was unanimously approved to serve as congressman.

· Per our Council Constitution, Jerry will now serve a three-year term (Article VI) ending in August 2019.

· “The election of a Congressman is for a three-year term per Article V Sec. 51 CCC.  The Congressman shall assume his duties at the beginning of the Calvinist Cadet Corps fiscal year.”
REPORTS
· President – None.
· Secretary
· Craig discussed the council website and noted the availability of this year’s council schedule of events.

· Quartermaster
· George asked for pre-orders for pinewood derby sets noting the sooner clubs pay for their orders, the better for the council treasurer. 

· Treasurer
· Dave seconded the need for clubs to pay their invoices on time.

· Also, he asked for help in identifying the person at the churches who are responsible to write the checks. 

· Developer of Counselor Education (DCE)
· Bernie stated that hard copy versions of the Cadet magazine The Clarion are available for ordering by Corps for only $8/year.

· He also noted that First URC uses a “Safe Church” form for parental permission which he would make available to any club that wishes to use this form.

· Dave asked if the council would consider developing a Working with the Disabled R-P-B badge.  He noted the Boy Scouts of America has one and this badge would fit in nicely to the R-P-B set of badges.

· Congressmen
· Matt noted that Love Offerings were still need by First URC and Anaheim CRC.

· This year’s club registrations are due to Corps by October 15th and can be sent directly to Grand Rapids or to him.  If registrations are sent to Corps, please provide an email to Matt for his records.

Next Council Meeting.  The next meeting will be hosted by Artesia Trinity.  The date will be Tuesday, October 18th.

After thanking the counselors from Chino 1 for hosting our meeting, Matt Gabrielse closed in prayer and closed the meeting at 9:20 p.m.  The council concluded the meeting by singing the Cadet Hymn.

In Christ’s Service,

Craig P. Doty
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